
Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                7:00                               October  14th 2020 

 

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Gary Winkler. 

Members present: Gary Winkler, Dean Konen, Ben Henke, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present was 

Nick Brownson, Len Heimerman and Todd Lisowe. 

The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes as read, from the September 11th, 2020  Town Board meeting was made by Ben Henke 

seconded by Dean Konen and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and 

carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the October bills for payment was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke, carried 3-0. 

Public Participation: Ben shared information he received from the WTA on ATV UTV ordinances. Signage was discussed 

Badger State industries was brought as a reasonable sign vendor. The assumed approximate cost of an ATV UVT 

ordinance will be $6000.00. Gary shared sample ATV & UTV ordinances at this time. 

Road Supervisors report: Nick stated mowing was over half done, and paving is complete on various roads. Nick also 

stated they are working on the issues with the new mower. 

Gary shared a tentative manure ordinance asking for feedback at next meeting. 

 A motion was made by Ben Henke to purchase repair parts for the salter on truck 1 not to exceed $1000 it  was 

seconded by Dean Konen and  carried 3-0.  

The Town sign previously at Seven Corners Bar was taken down for repairs, and Cheryl will be looking into finding a new 

location. 

 

Dean Konen: No Report 

Ben Henke: Reported on tractor/ mower issues 

Cheryl Heller: Reported there was still grant money available for Routes 2 Recovery. 

Mary Jo Muellenbach: Reported on trash and recycling costs 

Gary Winkler: Discussed upcoming WTA meeting, and shared planning and zoning information.  

A motion to adjourn was made at 9:09 pm by Dean Konen, seconded by Ben Henke, and carried 3-0 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 

 

Minutes are draft copy until approved at the next board meeting Posted at: W1465 Tecumseh Road, New Holstein; and on the web at: 

www.townofnewholstein.com  


